THREE RIVERS DISTRICT COUNCIL

At a meeting of the Environmental Forum held in the Penn Chamber, Three Rivers House, Northway, Rickmansworth, on Wednesday 23 March 2016.
Present:
Councillors Ann Shaw, Alison Scarth, Angela Killick, Chris Lloyd, David Major, Reena Ranger and one representative from the following:-


Parish Councillor Yessica Gould
Watford Rural Parish Council


Parish Councillor David Wynne-Jones
Croxley Green Parish Council


Peter Waters

Rickmansworth and District 






Residents’ Association/





Rickmansworth Waterways Trust

Sally Findlay

Farming Community


Peter Loader

Spokes (South West Herts Cycling 




Group)


Keith Pursall

Maple Lodge Conservation Society

Officers:
Kay FitzGerald, Biodiversity Projects Officer.
Also in attendance: Sue Holden (Chiltern Conservation Board) and Barnaby Jackson (local resident).
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors David Samson and Dudley Edmunds as well as from Graham Everett.
EF01/16
ACTIONS ARISING FROM THE MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL FORUM HELD ON 23 MARCH 2016
	
	ACTION
	LEAD ORGANISATION

	1. 
	To note that the action table summarising the meeting of the Environmental Forum held on 21 October 2015 was confirmed as a correct record.
	ALL

	2. 
	To note that the Environmental Forum thanked Sue Holden, from the Chilterns Conservation Board, for her thought provoking and informative presentation on the Chilterns.
	ALL

	3. 
	Roadside Verges: After some discussion on roadside verges it was decided that the Environmental Forum would write to Hertfordshire County Council and request that roadside grassland verges are:

a) Cut no later than March and no earlier than August.

b) That all arising are removed.

c) That the priority for this management be:

i) the three Wildlife Sites in Three Rivers (Bucks Hill Road Verge, 83/085; North Western Avenue (A41) Roundabout and banks, 83/018; Uxbridge Road Verge in Mill End, 88/009)
ii) selected verges within the AONB (after consultation with Chorleywood, Sarratt and Abbots Langley Ward Members)

iii) verges that slope, such as Long Lane in Mill End.
	Cllr. Scarth and KF

	4. 
	To note the report from the Biodiversity Projects Officer.
	ALL

	5. 
	To note that the following guided walks will be taking place at Croxley Common Moor:

a) Birds in spring, Saturday 14 May at 10am.
b) Wildflowers in spring, Sunday 29 May at 10am.

c) Bat walk, Friday 15 July at 8:45pm.  Need to book places with Kay FitzGerald.
d) Wildflowers in summer, Sunday 24 July at 10am

e) Trees and bushes in winter, Sunday 15 January at 10am

Meet at the bottom of Mill Lane by the kissing gate entrance.
To note that there will be a guided walk to The Withey Beds on Sunday 15 May, at 2pm.  The walk will start at the Batchworth Lock Centre, then follow the Ebury Way to the Watford Piscators lakes and then on to The Withey Beds.  Meet at the Batchworth Lock Centre.
All are welcome to join.
	ALL

	6. 
	To note the information exchange that took place between the member organisations present at the meeting including:
	ALL

	6a
	Peter Waters asked if the population of Canada geese are controlled at the Aquadrome.

Answer: They are.
	ALL

	6b
	David Wynne Jones highlighted the issue with vegetation growing over signage.
	ALL

	6c
	Keith Pusall mentioned that the area of land opposite the Maple Lodge Nature Reserve is now being used by a company that hires out diggers.  He was concerned as the area had contained numerous Japanese knotweed and giant hogweed plants; which had now been strimmed.  Thames Water, who owns the site, is aware of the situation.
There be will an open weekend on 14 and 15 May.
	ALL

	6d
	Peter Loader informed the Forum that Spokes were in the process of revising their cycling priorities for Watford and Three Rivers.
	ALL

	6e
	Sally Findlay said that their annual Woodoaks Festival would take place in 2 July.
	ALL

	6f
	Barnaby Jackson said that he had recently written to Cllr. Butler regarding the fact that local councillors can be over-ruled by the Secretary of State.  He was particularly concerned as this could have implications for fracking and water abstraction.
	ALL

	6g
	Cllr. Gould said that she had read an old article in the Watford Observer which stated that there was no Green Belt in Three Rivers and asked if this was true.
Answer: This is not the case, around 77% of the district is Green Belt.
	ALL

	6h
	Cllr. Lloyd highlighted the fact that it was the Hertfordshire Year of Walking.  He encouraged people to sign up to the initiative so they would be informed of Health Walks and the like.

Cllr. Lloyd will be walking 100km, from London to Cambridge, for charity.  He will also be walking the entire route of the London Underground/Overground in order to raise funds for charity.
	

	7. 
	There was some discussion as to whether we should invite speakers to the Forum to talk about fracking.  Cllr. Lloyd said that this would improve knowledge on the subject.  Cllr. Killick, however, felt that the Forum should focus on issues which directly affect the district.
	ALL

	8. 
	Speaker for the next meeting of the Forum:

KF said that she had an offer of a presentation from the ColneCAN.  The Forum agreed that this would be suitable.
	TRDC


EF02/16
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The Forum noted that the date of the next meeting was Wednesday 22 June 2016.
CHAIRMAN

